

# Club Garibaldi News

## August 2015

Club Garibaldi PO Box 6451, Wellington clubgaribaldi1882@gmail.com

#### **Note from the President**

Ciao everyone,

Cardinal John Dew will be saying Mass in Italian for the Italians of Wellington on Sunday 13 September. This will be held at St Francis de Sales Church, Cnr Clyde & Mersey Streets, Island Bay, and will be followed by a shared lunch at our Clubrooms.

We encourage all Members, their families and friends to attend this Mass and luncheon. It's not every day the Cardinal dines with us. It is a privilege for us to have his presence and it would be nice for us to show our appreciation by having as many members and friends as possible attend. More information on this further in this newsletter.

Saluti – Linda

## Annual Club Garibaldi vs. Club Italia Soccer Match (for the Aldo Cuccurullo Memorial Trophy) – Saturday 7 November 2015.

To be held at Te Whaea Park soccer ground which is behind the old Wellington Show Buildings, John Street, Newtown.

Registrations for the Club Garibaldi team have now closed. All players will be contacted within the next month or so in order to arrange some practice sessions.

Our Social Committee will be organizing the social that night and we plan to make this a memorable occasion for club members, family and friends. Please contact either Josephine Van der Donk on 934 8720 or Maria Colucci on 383 8602 before **30 September** to let us know if you will be coming to the social evening. *Please note, we are expecting a big turnout for this occasion, and numbers will be limited. So get in early to avoid disappointment.* We have reserved spaces for our Nelson guests and Wellington players and their immediate families

## **Condolences**



We wish to extend our deepest sympathy to the Monastra family on the passing away this week of Umberto (Bert) Monastra. Bert is uncle to David and Robyn Monastra. Bert was a life time/long member of the Club Garibaldi. Our thoughts are with all his family at this sad time. RIP

## "Proud Little Italians"

Giovanni and Lucia Noaro celebrated their school, Our Lady of the Rosary's cultural day by wearing Italian costumes. Their younger sister Marietta also joined in the fun by getting dressed up in the Italian colours! A parade of cultures began their special day followed by a walkabout of ethnic displays of which Giovanni contributed an extensive one on Italy, a shared lunch and concert. Giovanni added a Pulcinella mask and hat and recited a poem about Pulcinella and Italy. He and Lucia then changed into their Irish dance costumes to perform for their school. That way they honoured both their wonderfully rich Italian and Irish heritages.









## **New Members**

We would like to welcome the following new members to the Club:

- Fiorella Piscini of Seatoun
- John Mollo of Island Bay
- Sandra and Massimo Tolve & family

Look forward to seeing you soon.

## Membership Subscriptions 2015/16 Financial Year

PLEASE NOTE: This will be the last newsletter sent to people who have not renewed their membership.

#### Club AGM

The date for the Club's Annual General Meeting has been set for **Sunday 27 September 2015**. Time will be at 7pm at the Clubrooms. Nominations are at the back of this newsletter. If you wish to nominate anyone to go on the Executive Committee, please make sure nominations are sent to the club by email before 5pm on 12 September 2015.

Please note, only financial members can speak and vote at the AGM.

## Mass and Shared Lunch – Sunday 13 September 11.30AM



Italian mass will be celebrated at St Francis de Sales Church, 175 Clyde Street, Island Bay at 11.30am on Sunday 13 September by Cardinal John Dew.

A shared lunch following the mass will be held at 1pm at the Club Garibaldi clubrooms. Please bring along a plate of food to share.

This will be an opportunity for the Italian Community to welcome Cardinal John Dew and to celebrate Mass together.

Some of you may not know but Pope Francis has assigned Cardinal John Dew the title of Cardinal-priest of a parish in Rome. This is because traditionally the College of Cardinals were the clergy of Rome. Cardinal John's Parish, called a Titular Church will be Sant'Ippolito. Details on this parish can be found at www.santippolito.org/ and www.romanchurches.wikia.com/wiki/Sant'Ippolito

Below is the text in Italian that appears on the Church's website.

Sabato 14 febbraio 2015, all'interno del Concistoro Ordinario Pubblico, Sua Santità Papa Francesco ha nominato S. Em. John Atcherley Dew Cardinale Presbitero della nostra chiesa di S. Ippolito Martire

S. Em. Card. John Atcherley Dew è da dieci anni Arcivescovo di Wellington (Nuova Zelanda); è una delle voci più autorevoli dell'episcopato dell'Oceania, che ha guidato dal 2010 al 2014 in qualità di presidente della Federazione delle conferenze dei vescovi cattolici del continente (Fcbco). E' il quarto neozelandese nella storia del Paese a ricevere la porpora.

Nato il 5 maggio 1948 a Waipawa (allora in arcidiocesi di Wellington, attualmente nella diocesi di Palmerston North), da Alfred George e da Joan Theresa McCarthy, ha frequentato la scuola primaria di Waipukurau e il Saint Joseph's College di Masterton; è poi entrato nell'Holy Name seminary di Christchurch per gli studi filosofici e ha compiuto quelli teologici all'Holy Cross College di Mosgiel. Ha completato la formazione biblica all'Institute of Saint Anselm nel Kent, Regno Unito.

Ordinato sacerdote il 9 maggio 1976 a Waipukurau dal cardinale Reginald John Delargey, ha svolto il servizio pastorale nella parrocchia di Saint Joseph a Upper Hutt fino al 1979, quindi è stato parroco missionario nella diocesi di Rarotonga, nelle Isole Cook, dal 1980 al 1982. Dopo essersi occupato di pastorale giovanile nell'arcidiocesi di origine e della comunità di immigrati a Wellington dalle Isole Cook (1983-1987), ha diretto la formazione degli alunni dell'Holy Cross college di Mosgiel (1988-1991). Completati gli studi di spiritualità pastorale nel Kent (1991-1992), è divenuto parroco di Saint Anne a Newtown (1993-1995).

Nominato da Giovanni Paolo II vescovo titolare di Privata e ausiliare di Wellington

il 1º Aprile 1995, ha ricevuto l'ordinazione episcopale il successivo 31 maggio. Ha partecipato nel novembre 1998 all'assemblea speciale per l'Oceania del Sinodo dei vescovi. Promosso arcivescovo coadiutore di Wellington il 29 aprile 2004, è succeduto alla guida dell'arcidiocesi al cardinale Thomas Stafford Williams il 21 marzo 2005. Il successivo 1 aprile è stato nominato anche ordinario militare per la Nuova Zelanda. E nell'ottobre dello stesso anno ha partecipato al Sinodo dei vescovi sull'Eucaristia, presieduto da Benedetto XVI. Il 14 ottobre 2006 in seno alla segreteria generale dell'organismo sinodale, Papa Ratzinger lo ha nominato membro del consiglio speciale per l'Oceania.

Il 30 ottobre 2009 è stato eletto presidente della Conferenza episcopale neozelandese, un Paese con meno di 4 milioni e mezzo di abitanti, dei quali solo il 15 per cento cattolici, e appena sei diocesi. L'anno seguente è stato eletto anche presidente della Fcbco (Federazione delle conferenze dei vescovi cattolici dell'Oceania), guidandola fino al 2014. In tale duplice veste, nell'ottobre 2010 ha partecipato al Sinodo dei vescovi per il Medio oriente e nell'ottobre 2012 a quello sulla nuova evangelizzazione, dove ha tenuto la relazione continentale per l'Oceania.

Nel maggio 2014 ha ospitato per la prima volta nella sua arcidiocesi i lavori assembleari della Federazione – che si tengono ogni quattro anni a partire dal 1994 – e in ottobre ha partecipato all'assemblea straordinaria del Sinodo dei vescovi sulla famiglia, dove è stato relatore del circolo minore inglese "A".

## **Notice from the Italian Embassy**

The Italian Embassy wish to inform everyone that there is a Message by the Italian Minister of Foreign Affairs, Hon. Paolo Gentiloni, concerning the commemoration of Marcinelle, which has been published on the homepage of the Embassy's website. To view/read, please go to <a href="https://www.ambwellington.esteri.it">www.ambwellington.esteri.it</a>

## **Bus Trip 2016 – Destination, Rotorua**

Next year the Bus Trip will travel to Rotorua – land of geysers, hot pools and great tourist attractions. Travel time is the first week in February 2016, so keep that week free for now. We will provide more information in the upcoming newsletters.

#### Il Coro Italiano

Practice will be held on 22 August and 26 September at 2.30pm in the clubrooms. Anyone who would like to join the singing group please contact Caterina 478 3899 or <a href="mailto:clubgaribaldi1882@gmail.com">clubgaribaldi1882@gmail.com</a>

## Radio Cartolina Programme for August/September



**26 August:** Karen Price and Karen Stade have co-authored the book *Pasta, Prayer & Promise – The story of Nelson's Italian community, 1860-2014*. At 450 pages, with an incredible wealth of documents (some de-classified for the occasion), this is the ultimate compilation of the stories of those families, contributing so much to the

New Zealand history, and to the alternate fortunes of the relationship between the two Countries. It's also a visual feast, presenting photos from sepia to full colour. We talk with the authors, on the day of the Christchurch book launch, organized by the Dante Society.

**9 September:** Festival Italiano in Auckland has become a great yearly appointment for lovers of anything Italian, spilling from a school playground onto roads around, and including events and concerts. Festival

Director Alessandra Zecchini tells how the Festival was started, and what will be this year's highlights.

**23 September:** Recently returned from his Italian holiday, Cartolina co-producer Denis Walker talks about visiting the Milan World Fair, and some connected events throughout Italy. With the theme "Feeding the Planet, Energy for Life", it certainly has inspired this foodie's thoughts!

## Cartolina is the radio programme "For those who remember Italy and who dream of it"

As usual all programmes are available via internet live, or in podcast from <a href="http://plainsfm.org.nz/podcasts/programme/cartolina">http://plainsfm.org.nz/podcasts/programme/cartolina</a>

#### Cartolina producers Wilma Laryn and Denis Walker wish you all Buon Ascolto!

## **Dates for your Diary**



Saturday, 22 August (2.30pm) Il Coro Italiano Practice (Club Garibaldi)

Sunday, 13 September (11.30am) Mass & Shared Lunch (1pm) with the Cardinal

Saturday, 26 September (2.30pm) Il Coro Italiano Practice (Club Garibaldi)

Sunday, 27 September (7pm) Club Garibaldi AGM (Club Garibaldi)

Saturday, 7 November Club Garibaldi vs. Club Italia Soccer Match (Te Whea Park)

February 2016 Annual Club Bus Trip Rotorua (date to be confirmed)

## **ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – NOMINATIONS AND MOTIONS**

This year's AGM of the club will be held at the clubrooms at **7pm** on **Sunday 27 September**. Only paid-up financial members are entitled to serve on the executive committee and vote at the meeting.

**Motions:** Members wishing to submit motions for consideration at the AGM must do so in writing either by email to <a href="mailto:clubgaribaldi.1882@gmail.com">clubgaribaldi.1882@gmail.com</a> or mail to The Secretary, Club Garibaldi, P O Box 6141, Wellington 6011 to be in the hands of the Secretary by **5pm** on **Monday, 31 August**.

**Nominations:** Nominations for the 2015-16 Executive Committee will be accepted up to **5pm** on **Saturday 12 September**. Nominations should be made on the form below, and can be sent by email to <u>clubgaribaldi.1882@gmail.com</u> or mail to The Secretary, Club Garibaldi, P O Box 6141, Wellington 6011.

Current members of the Executive Committee are:

Linda De Gregorio (President)
Alfonso Basile (Vice-President)
Caterina Costa (Secretary)
Maryrose Basile (Treasurer)
Catherine Monastra (Under 30)
Maria Colucci, Matt Amitrano, Larry Greco, Rex Da Vanzo.

Trustees: Vic Criscillo and Robin Page.

Solicitor: Rex Da Vanzo.

Please ensure that those you nominate have agreed to stand and serve on the Executive Committee and are current financial members.

Position	Nomination for 2015-16	Position	Nomination for 2015-16
Patron	The Italian Ambassador	Committee Member:	
President:	Linda DeGregorio (2 year term)	Committee Member:	
Vice President:		Committee Member:	
Secretary:		Committee Member:	
Treasurer:		Trustee:	
Committee Member (Under 30)		Trustee:	

Name of member making these nominations:	
Signature of member making these nominations:	